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Summary of discussions:

Representatives from the Department of Political Affairs, the United Nations Integrated Peacebuilding Office in the Central African Republic (BINUCA) and the Department of Safety and Security (DSS) briefed on the political and security situation. They highlighted the deepening inter-communal conflict, the fragility of the political transition and the worsening security situation.  DSS reported shooting near the UN town-hall meeting that morning in Bangui. 

The IASC Principals exchanged details of the operational scale up under way.  In total, about 80 UN staff were being deployed to organise a coordinated L3 response with coordinators deployed for various clusters.  The Senior Humanitarian Coordinator was scheduled to arrive in Bangui on 24 December.  NGOs with large presence throughout the country welcomed the scale up of operations outside Bangui and stressed the need to work with churches and communities that are hosting people displaced by the violence.  

Participants provided their comments on the 100 Day Action Plan, cluster coordination, common messages and action plan on accountability to affected populations.  It was agreed that IASC members needed to work closely with DSS to ensure that adequate security measures were in place to support humanitarian operations, including civil-military coordination.
Action Points:

The Principals:

1. Requested that the 100 Day Action Plan be considered as the Flash Appeal and be revised to address the following points:
· Clarity on the work done to date and the work that will be done,
· A realistic and results-oriented plan for the next 100 days, reflecting programme criticality based on security considerations,
· Civil-military coordination capacity,
· Protection of international migrants,
· Protection of health facilities and personnel.
Action by: IASC organizations to send additional comments to OCHA by COB 21 December 2013 and OCHA to send revised version for comments on 23 December 2013.
2. The MIRA should build on existing knowledge and data and be more explicit about the needs of women and girls.  Action by: OCHA by 5 January 2014. 

3. Requested a plan for sub-national coordination and cluster deployment and emphasized the need to strike the right balance between coordination and delivery. Action by: HCT by 26 December 2013.

4. Agreed that the draft common messaging should be amended to stress:
· humanitarian response to date as well as plans for the future.

· the neutrality and impartiality of humanitarian action.
· the significant number of NGOs responding in CAR, including outside of Bangui and the need for more humanitarian actors.
Action by: OCHA by 24 December 2013.
5. Requested DPA to share its overarching messages on CAR with the IASC via the ERC. Action by: DPA and ERC as soon as possible.
6. Requested DPA to arrange for the ERC to brief on the humanitarian situation, alongside the Special Representative of the Secretary-General who will brief the Security Council on CAR on 6 January in order to underline the gravity of the humanitarian situation. Action by: DPA and OCHA by 6 January 2014.
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